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EXECUTIVE AGENCY

FISCAL NOTE
AGENCY'S ESTIMATES Date Prepared: March 9, 2017
Agency Submitting: Department of Motor Vehicles, Management Services and Programs Division

Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2016-17

Fiscal Year
2017-18

Fiscal Year
2018-19

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

BDR 43-692 (A.B. 252) would permit peace officers, as defined by NRS 289.150 to NRS 289.360 inclusive, to use an 
alternate address on their Identification (ID) Card, Driver’s License (DL) or Commercial Driver’s License (CDL) pending 
approval by the Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV). All active peace officers must use the address of their employer. 
Retired peace officers must use an address as proven satisfactory by the DMV. Any active or retired peace officer who 
ceases to qualify for the alternative address shall notify the DMV within thirty days after no longer meeting the eligibility 
requirements and may apply for a replacement ID, DL or CDL.

DMV procedures currently allow active peace officers to select an alternate address to be placed on the face of the DL, 
ID or CDL based on the exceptions provided for in the Federal Real ID Act of 2005. With the implementation of this Bill, 
the DMV will acquire statutory authority to broaden the scope of person(s) covered and further solidify the program. 

The DMV will need to create new regulations and make minor adjustments to forms. These costs will be absorbed by 
the DMV. Under these circumstances, the proposed implementation date of 07/01/2017 can be met.
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Title Administrator

GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF FINANCE COMMENTS Date Thursday, March 09, 2017

The agency's response appears reasonable.
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